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5. As I see it, we cannot add to the precedent already set by the HIV scheme 
without leaving ourselves exposed to such wider claims. We would then face the 
prospect of the introduction of compensation for non-negligent harm for the NHS 
(and possibly wider Government) piecemeal and by degrees. I do think that the 
logic of the position dictates that we adopt one of two diametrically opposed 
approaches. Either we accept the fundamental case for no-fault compensation for 
non-negligent harm through NHS treatment, and acknowledge that those infected 
with hepatitis C will receive payments under such a scheme, or we refuse the claim 
on the grounds that the HIV/AIDS case was exceptional and a one-off. 

6. Having fully considered all the arguments around this issue I believe that we 
must hold the line and resist the pressure for such payments. As you know, our 
public stance on this issue so far has been that compensation should only be paid 
where legal liability has been established, and that the Department 's key objective 
must be to spend as much of its resources as possible on direct patient care. I also 
think it is very important, if patients are to have realistic expectations of the NHS, 
that they are encouraged to accept that virtually any treatment involves risk, and 
that while known risks will be drawn to their attention, and the NHS will always 
do its best for them, success cannot always be guaranteed. There may be an 
adverse outcome of any treatment, either in the short or longer term. The 
inescapable fact in this case is that, while it is undoubtedly very unfortunate that 
these patients contracted hepatitis C through their NHS treatment, without that 
treatment many -if not most - of them would not be alive today. 

7. Clearly, a decision not to offer some form of payments scheme to 
haemophiliacs infected with hepatitis C will be deeply disappointing to the 
Haemophilia community and would need to be carefully handled. One possible way 
to soften the blow, and make the best use of available resources, might be to 
support projects providing practical support for those infected with hepatitis C . 
The Haemophilia Society are currently working up a funding bid for a project to 
identify how the Society can best help young haemophiliacs with hepatitis C to 
cope positively with the impact of the infection on their lives. One option might 
be for us to give the Society an undertaking that they will have first call on any 
further Section 64 money which might become available this year (through 
programme slippage). This could be backed up with an assurance that funding for 
the project for next year will be given priority. 
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